
 

OUR LADY’S SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTER 
14 June 2024 

olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Parish Priest:            Fr. Peter-Damien McKinley 
Principal:                   Ms. Patrizia Bertani 
Parish Mass Times:   
English: Saturday 9.00am, 5.30pm, Sunday 9:00am, 10.30am & 
5:30pm 
Vietnamese: Saturday 7.00pm, Sunday 12.30pm, Friday 7.30pm 
Chin Hakha/Burmese: 2.30pm 
Tongan: Every 1st Sunday 3.00pm 
School Phone:      9312 2230 
School website: www.olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Our Lady’s is a Child Safe School 

DATES FOR THE DIARY 

 
Mon 17 June Yr 1 Kororoit Creek 
Tues 18 June Yr 2 Kororoit Creek 
Fri 21 June Second Hand Uni-
form Sale 3.00pm 
Wed 26 June & Thurs 27 June - 
Three Way Learning Conversa-
tions  
Fri 28 June 1.00pm End of Term 
2. Casual Day 
 
Mon 15 July Pupil Free Day - 
Staff First Aid Training 
Tues 16 July Term 3 begins at 
8.35am 
Wed 17 July 7.00pm Confirma-
tion Parent Evening 
Fri 26 July Yr 6 Reflection Day 
(St Joseph’s By The Sea) 
 

SACRAMENTS 
Fri 2 Aug 7.00pm Confirmation 
for Year 6 
 

PROFESSIONAL LEARNING 
DAYS - PUPIL FREE DAYS 

Mon 15 July Staff First Aid 
Training 
 

NO CLASSES 

Wed 26 June & Thurs 27 June - 
Three Way Learning Conversa-
tions  

The Lord God took the man and put him in the garden of Eden to till it and keep it.   
Genesis 2:15 

At Our Lady of the Immaculate Conception Parish Primary School we promote the safety, well being and inclusion of all children. 

Mustard Seed Prayer 
 

God, thank you for the mustard seed although it is so small. 
God, thank you for the plant that grows up largest of them all. 

God, thank you for the birds that sing in branches that reach wide. 
God, thank you for the words you teach while walking by my side. 
God, give us love and strength to meet each other’s human need. 

God, bury me to rise again just like the mustard seed. Amen  

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Next Friday the 21st of June you will have access to your child’s Semester 
One Online Written Report. It is a time to celebrate your child’s learning 
achievements across curriculum areas. Thank you for your contribution to 
your child’s learning and your collaboration with the school. 
The Semester One Reports include the following: 
• A personalised general statement 
• Progression points for Religious Education, Inquiry curriculum are-

as, English, Mathematics, Art, PE, Italian and Personal and Social 
Capability 

• An overview statement linked to the Victorian Curriculum Standards for the following 
learning areas: Religious Education/Faith-Life Inquiry, Italian-Language, Physical Educa-
tion, Personal and Social Capability and Visual Arts. 

The aim of the Written Report is to: 
• Communicate how your child is developing as a learner and as a member of the Our 

Lady’s school community 
• Clearly convey your child’s progress in all curriculum areas 
• Ensure that they are reflective of the learning that your child has been engaged in this 

semester 
• Adhere to the Victorian Curriculum 
• Comply with the Revised Guidelines for Victorian Catholic Schools. 
The Written Report should be viewed as a developmental continuum of learning for your child 
and therefore we refer to children’s learning progression across developmental levels in the 
report. A student’s level of achievement is generally their year level, for example a student in 
Year 5’s expected standard would generally be at Level 5 and a Year 2’s expected standard 
would generally be at Level 2. Throughout the year teachers have been collecting ongoing data 
as evidence of your child’s learning. The Written Report, the progression points and the Three 
Way Learning Conversations give you a clear indication of how your child is progressing across 
all curriculum areas. 
This data may come in a variety of forms such as: 
• Formal testing 
• Anecdotal records 
• Rich assessment tasks 
• Focused observations of your child’s learning 
• Conversations with your child about their learning 
• Your child’s own reflections and assessment of their learning. 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=cross&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=ZUaT3MsfbitSrM&tbnid=Nwm2B5nfZ1d-hM:&ved=&url=http%3A%2F%2Fsatiricmilk.deviantart.com%2Fart%2FCross-with-heart-211595514&ei=ROBsUeD-POTwiAfd5IAQ&bvm=bv.45175338,d.aGc&psig=AF


 

Yours sincerely, 

Patrizia Bertani 
Ms Patrizia Bertani 
Principal 
principal@olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

2N: Grace L 
5C: Vivienne M 
STAFF: Mrs Kalc Smyth 

Let’s work together to improve school 
attendance and eliminate late arrivals at 

Our Lady’s School 
 

I would like to thank all the parents who bring their child/children to school on time. I am urging others who 
are consistently running late to check their morning routine and make adjustments so that your child/
children come to school on time. Consistently coming to school late has an adverse effect on children’s learn-
ing outcomes so let’s work together to eliminate arriving late at Our Lady’s School.  
School attendance is important as it maximises life opportunities for children by providing them with educa-
tion and support networks. Positive and regular engagement with schooling enhances academic and wellbe-
ing outcomes for children.  
Supporting children to arrive on time and to regularly attend school is a joint responsibility of all parents, 
students, the school and the wider community. We need to ensure that our children have the best possi-
bilities to thrive and flourish to their full potential. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The construction has continued to progress on schedule. This week the glazing to the windows will be com-
plete as well as the brick laying. The internal plastering will also be complete. They will shortly begin to put 
up the external cladding around the building and the internal painting will begin within the next 2-3 weeks. 
The scaffolding will also be removed within the next two weeks. Once that is removed we will have a clear 
view of the building. We are very fortunate to have Melbcon and the Project Manager Eddie who have been 
very professional and easy to work with. 
 
 

THANK YOU TO ALL THE PARENTS WHO ATTENDED OUR  
CYBERSAFETY INFORMATION NIGHT ON WEDNESDAY  

The parents that did attend gave very positive feedback about the up to date and 
important information presented. If you were not at the meeting please make sure 
you access the link that Mr Buttigieg has sent to all parents via the Seesaw app.  
It is very worthwhile and offers great support and knowledge to all parents who 
are trying to keep their child/children safe when using the internet.  
On the following page we have included a flyer which clearly outlines; Healthy Digital Habits and Navigating 
Uncomfortable Situations.  
We hope this flyer together with the link will help you to keep your child safe online. 

Friday the 28th of June will be the 
last day of Term 2.  

 

The students will be able to wear 
casual clothes on that day and will 

finish at 1.00pm. 



 



 

YEAR SIX LEADERSHIP BADGES  
 

 “The greatest among you will be your servant.” Matthew 23: 11 
"For even the Son of Man came not to be served, but to serve others” 

Matthew 20:28  
 
The Year Six Student Leadership Badge is awarded to students who show leadership based on the Servant 
Leadership Model as lived by Jesus, serving others before self. This model has been lived out by the saints, 
including Mary MacKillop who said, “Never see a need without doing something about it.” 
 
The Leadership Badge is awarded for consistent, sustained and purposeful leadership within the classroom, 
on the playground and in all school activities such as interschool sport.  

Congratulations to: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  Holly B   Saiyam S  Alexander S  Nina B 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  Henry N   Ryan V  Gabrielle W 



 



 

 



 



 


